
April 28, 2011

Ms. Anne Hung, Director-General
Taipei Economic and Cultural Office in Boston
99 Summer Street, Suite 801
Boston, MA 02110

Dear Anne:

Thank you very much for meeting with me during your time in Vermont this week. I regret that our time 
had to be as brief as it was, but I’m very glad that I got a chance to make the introduction. 

I’ll certainly contact your office the next time my travels take me to the Boston area, and I hope you’ll do 
the same the next time you plan to be in Vermont. 

I look forward to working with you in the future to build on the strong relationship between Vermont 
and Taiwan. 

Sincerely,

Phil Scot


